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Paul J. McNulty, United States Attor ney for the Eastern District of Virginia, announces 

that a former Department of Defense employee, Kathleen M. Ciccotelli-Ward, 44, of Alexandria,

Virg inia, was sent ence d t od ay in Un ite d St at es D istr ict Cou rt in Alexa ndr ia, b y the Ho nor able

Leonie M. Brinkema, for theft of government prop erty tot aling over $30,000 resulting from Ms.

Ciccotelli-Ward’s misuse of a government charge card.  Ms. Ciccotelli-Ward was sentenced to

three years of supervised probation which includes six months of home confinement with

electronic monitoring, and ordered to make full restitution to the U.S. government for the items

she stole.

Ms. Ciccotelli-Ward was the Deputy Director for the Pentagon’s Graphics and

Presentation Division, Real Estate and Facilities Division, Washington Headquarters Services,

which produced graphics and artwork for presentations and briefings at the Pentagon.  She used

her government charge card to purchase items which she then stole and converted to her own use. 

These items included audio and video equipment, CD players, DVD players, computer equipment,

cameras, power tools and a refrigerator.  Ciccotelli-Ward also used the government credit card to

buy audio a nd video e quipment a nd a refr igerat or fo r the perso nal use o f her supe rvisor at t he

Pentagon.  Additionally, in order to conceal some of these thefts from an audit conducted in July
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2002 by the Department of Defense Inspector General, Ms. Ciccotelli-Ward asked a DoD

contractor to purchase items identical to those which she had stolen and to cause these items to be

placed in the DoD inventory.

This case is part of a continuing effort to investigate government  charge card fraud and

abuse within the Department of Defense.  The case was investigated by the United States

Attorney’s Office and the Inspector General, Department of Defense, Defense Criminal

Investigative Service.  This case was presented by Assistant United Stat es Attorney Robert C.

Erickson.


